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Jinder Ubhi

From: Ian Mayhead <imayhead@iceniprojects.com>
Sent: 16 November 2015 16:48
To: EIP Secretary
Cc: David Churchill
Subject: RE: MALP Actions arising from EiP

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Carmel Edwards 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to make further comment in relation to the Note from the Mayor on 
post-EiP action points. Our comments specifically relate to Action point 11 (approach to space 
standards and covenanted PRS), paragraphs 24 and 25. These paragraphs highlight that, in the 
Mayor’s view, there is “sufficient flexibility” in the plan and supplementary guidance as drafted.  
 
Our significant concerns with the current wording remain, and in our view it is critical that the wording 
is made explicit, stating that the space standards should be applied flexibly. This needs to be written 
into the Policy itself and not simply left to the LPAs to interpret this when considering planning 
applications. The wording as currently drafted could be interpreted differently across the LPAs, with 
the resultant lack of consistency across London.  
 
Of particular concern is the reference to the units being “demonstrably of exemplary design” in Policy 
3.5, and the reference in the SPG to them being of “exceptional standard”. As identified above, these 
are subjective terms that will result in inconsistencies in interpretation by LPAs across London. PRS by 
its very nature is intended to cater for the housing needs of a wide range of occupiers, and whilst it 
will be a high quality product it is unlikely to pass the test of being “exceptional”. This hurdle is one 
that residential proposals, including PRS, should not be expected to clear. Paragraph 25 of the Note 
from the Mayor suggests that flexibility should be reserved for circumstances where “it can be proved 
that the design is of good quality” [our emphasis]. This is not reflected in the wording of the policy or 
the wording of the guidance, and this should be rectified prior to the adoption of the Plan.  
 
In summary, it is agreed that the standards should be applied flexibly in the case of good design; 
however, exceptional design is too high hurdle to overcome. We are committed to working with the 
Mayor to enhance his understanding of the PRS model and how it can work for London, and are 
grateful for the opportunity to respond to these further comments.  
I would be grateful of confirmation of receipt by reply.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Ian 
 
 
Ian Mayhead BA (Hons) MA MRTPI 
Associate, Planning 
 
telephone: 020 3435 4204 
mobile: 07807 773 885 
twitter: @iceniprojects 
web: www.iceniprojects.com 
 

 
Flitcroft House 
114-116 Charing Cross Road 
London WC2H 0JR 
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Iceni Projects launches its inaugural Year Book 
To view a copy or download, please click here

The information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the person(s) or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon 
this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error please contact the 
sender and destroy any copies of this information.  

From: EIP Secretary <EIPSecretary@london.gov.uk> 
Date: 2 November 2015 at 12:24:46 GMT 
To: EIP Secretary <EIPSecretary@london.gov.uk> 
Subject: MALP Actions arising from EiP 

Dear Respondent 
  
Please find attached notes and further suggested changes produced by the GLA in response to 
requests from the inspector during the EiP. 
  
As announced at the EiP Mr Hogger invites comments on this further work.  Any comments should 
be sent to the EIP Secretary by 5pm on Monday 16th November.  Only comments on this work will 
be accepted, Mr Hogger does not want any unsolicited material. 
  
  
Kind regards 
  
Carmel 
  
Carmel Edwards 
EIP Secretary 
Minor Alterations to the London Plan EIP 
  
Tel: 020 7983 4291(Part-time) 
Mobile: 07825 592 508 
eip.secretary@london.gov.uk 
www.london.gov.uk/london-plan-eip 
  

Sign up for a monthly email from the Mayor of London for the best of the capital delivered 
to your inbox http://www.london.gov.uk/mayormail 

Want to stay in the loop about the latest Mayor of London festivals and events? 
Sign up to our events newsletter at http://www.london.gov.uk/get-involved/events/events-
newsletter 
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EMAIL NOTICE:  
The information in this email may contain confidential or privileged materials. Please read the full email notice 
at  http://www.london.gov.uk/email-notice  

 

This message has been scanned for viruses by the Greater London Authority.  
 

Click here to report this email as spam.  


